MINUTES OF THE  PARISH MEETING OF LOSTOCK GRALAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 7 DECEMBER 2015 AT ST. JOHN’S CHURCH HALL, LOSTOCK GRALAM

Part I  - public present

The meeting commenced at 7.30p.m.

PRESENT:
Parish Councillors M Litton, P Kelly, L Kelly, T Smith, J Beasant and V Yarwood.
IN ATTENDANCE:
L Sandison, Clerk

ALSO PRESENT:
Members of the public, police and press
PUBLIC FORUM – PUBLIC

Ian Crummack and Flemming Kanstrup of DONG Energy opened the public forum giving a brief update to the DONG Energy planning application. 
The current situation is that a planning application has been submitted and that CWAC is holding a consultation process which is about to close.  CWAC will then produce a report and a decision made in Q1 of next year.

Q&A

-Has DONG Energy done this particular waste recycling process before?

Dong has a similar plant in Copenhagen however this is 10 times bigger.

-Will there be any smell from the process? 

The recycling process takes place inside sealed containers.  The building would be at a lower air pressure to suck the air in when waste is brought to the waste reception plant.  There would be no smell at site boundary.
Why Lostock Gralam?

In the Local Plan this is a waste associated site and there is a need for this kind of waste recycling in this geographical area and in other areas and countries. 
-If CWAC reject the planning application will DONG Energy go to appeal?

It would not be an automatic decision to appeal but that decision would be made higher up the company.
-Can waste be brought in by rail?

Whilst waste can be off loaded at the Lostock site it cannot be easily be put onto the railway.  If the plant were bigger then it may have been a realistic option.

-Would you not prefer a site that has the potential for expansion?

The plant design is a sensible size for the area.

-Employment for local residents?
The plant would employ 24-26 full time staff. Around 90% of the staff would be from the local area.  The plant would be run 24/7 and would require a plant manager, mechanics and maintenance staff. There would also be potential for school/college leavers.

-Is there a gas storage tank should there be a catastrophic incident?

A small gas tank will be on site and a gas flare so that gas could be flared off.  The enzymes are not dangerous should a tank explode.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

It was RESOLVED to accept apologies from Councillor T Hodges and Councillor L Edgeley.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None - Cllr L Edgeley who is a director of CG Services was not present at the meeting.
ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the council held on 2nd November 2015, having been copied to members, was taken as read and confirmed and signed as being a correct record. 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 2nd NOVEMBER 2015
-TATA planning application to be discussed at the January 2016 meeting.
REPORT FROM PCSO P HAMBLETON 

PCSO Hambleton reported on the following:

· Small bag of drugs found in school car park.
· Youths reported throwing fireworks.
· Neighbourhood dispute.
· Hesketh Drive issue resolved due to imprisonment. 

· 43 drivers caught speeding.
Cllr P Kelly informed the council that the radar machine recorded 276 speeding in one day and that I Lovett from highways will produce a costing for cat’s eyes.
REPORT FROM CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER COUNCILLORS

-Councillor Mark Stocks was absent from the meeting.
STRETTON PARISH COUNCIL

-Councillor P Kelly will assist Stretton Parish Council with their campaign on the A559.

FRYER ROAD BUS SHELTER

CWAC have added the Fryer Road bus shelter to the list of shelters in the area to be refurbished.
PLAY AREAS AND INSPECTIONS

The Clerk had nothing to report.
The Community Centre representatives did however comment on vandalism to the Community Centre roof and guttering from footballs being kicked onto the roof. 
REPORT FROM THE CLERK

The Clerk reported on the following:

· Jerry Gibbs will be attending the next PC meeting.
Issues to be raised with Jerry are:-

Fly posting, double yellow lines on Stubbs Lane, footpath link to the Community Centre from the new housing estate, road cones, red paint to be re-painted, filter lane at the Slow & Easy Pub, parking on Station Road near traffic lights – possible double yellow lines needed.

· The NHB funding has been received for £14,400.

· The PC has registered with The Pension Regulator.

· Concert tickets have been received from Manchester Airport.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS & DECISIONS

The Council considered the following planning applications and RESOLVED to respond as below:

	Planning Applications

	15/04133/FUL
	-Sustainable Waste Treatment Facility

-Land at Lostock Works, Works Lane, Northwich
Rejected

	15/04504/FUL
	-Single Storey side extension, new side entrance and internal alterations.

-58 Station Road, Lostock Gralam, CW9 7PS
Approved

	15/04698/FUL
	- Single and two storey rear extension (removal of conservatory) and front extension.

-7 Wilson Crescent Lostock Gralam Northwich Cheshire CW9 7QH
Approved

	Planning Decisions

	15/04200/FUL
	- Single storey side and rear extension.

-439 Manchester Road, Lostock Gralam, CW9 7QA

Approval


PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

· It was RESOLVED to accept payment of the following accounts.

	Chq no. 
	Payee
	Amount

	300385
	The Police & Crime Comm.
	£5900.00

	300386
	Davenham Poppy Appeal
	£25.00

	300387
	HAGS-SMP Ltd
	£66.00

	300388
	The Old Vicarage Tree Surgery
	£840.00

	300389
	Cheshire Community Action
	£50.00

	300390
	CG Services Ltd
	£408.00

	
	
	


FINANCE / DONATIONS
· To note budget setting in the January meeting.

· The Clerk confirmed the current account bank balance as £6,187.38 and the deposit bank account balance as £24,153.89.
The meeting finished at 8.25 pm. 

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th January 2016 at Lostock Gralam Church Hall at 7.30 p.m. 
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